At a  Meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council
 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 1st November 2010 
Present: Mrs. B. Beard (Chairman)             
               Mr P Simmonds (Vice Chairman)
               Mr. R. Bass
               Mrs A Carver

               Mr. A. Forrest         
               Mr. A. Parry
   Mrs V Swinburn
   Cllr Alwyn Davies
   Cllr Don Hull

   
   Mr. M Davis - Clerk
Apologies: Ms. Davies, Mr.Wedd, Mr Fox and Cllr Tarbuck
Declaration of Interests: None
The chairman welcomed Mrs Carver to the meeting and it was proposed Mr Simmonds, seconded Mrs Swinburn and resolved to co-opt Mrs Carver onto the Parish Council.
Minutes: The minutes of the meeting held on the 4th October 2010, having been circulated were approved and signed by the Chairman.

County Councillor’s Report: Cllr Davies advised that the current focus at County Hall was identifying cost savings. The Counties bid to become an Enterprise Partnership, which replaces the Regional Development Agencies (eg Advantage West Midlands) was unsuccessful. Cllr Davies confirmed that both Bell Lane and Crown East Lane were in his list of road which required attention. There was discussion about proposals for speed limits in Crown East Lane and the council confirmed its previous view that there should be no change and that enforcement of the current limit was needed. It was however considered that improved signs warning of the crossroads were required.   Cllr Davies also reported that Broadheath Primary School had achieved a “Good” status in the latest Ofsted report.
District Councillor’s Report: Cllr Hull advised that there had been several break-ins in the village. Cllr. Hull also undertook to seek advice from MHDC planning services about the use of Temple Laugherne House without planning permission. The clerk to write to MHDC Chief Executive, Chris Bocock.
Matters arising from the minutes of 4th October 2010:
Vicarage Green: Mr Simmonds reported that the fence erected by Smart Cut at the play area had been pulled down. Smart Cut have agreed to return and re-fix the fence properly.
Public Rights of Way and Footpaths: There was discussion about the request from WCC to prioritise footpaths in terms of usage and importance in the network. Mr Drinkwater agreed to let the clerk have the information.
Highways: There was concern about the overhanging hedge on the corner of Crown East Lane opposite the Elgar Birthplace. The clerk to write to Mr Tutchings.
Allotments:  Mr Forrest advised that the water had been turned off on 1st November.
Anti Social Behaviour:  There was discussion about unruly behavious in general and vandalism and graffiti in particular. Mr Simmonds to advise the police.
Village Hall: Mr Simmonds reported that the estimated cost of renewing and insulating the hall roof was in the region of £75,000. The Hall Management Chairman is attempting to obtain grants for this work.
Regional Spatial Strategy: Mr Simmonds reported his concerns that the current development proposals at Earls Court Farm had a reduced density. It was considered unacceptable to allow a reduced housing density in the city while requiring additional land in the parish to meet the city’s housing needs. 
The Local Transport Plan consultation was discussed LTP3. It was the view that the key to an improved economy was improved infrastructure which should be the priority. It was agreed that a committee comprising , Mr Simmonds, Mr Wedd, Mr Forrest and Mrs Beard should be formed to respond to WCC on behalf of the parish council.
Positive Activities: Mr Forrest advised that a grant application for £2,600 had been submitted to bid for carpet bowls equipment to encourage exercise in the elderly.
Suspension of Standing Orders for Public Participation:   Mr Morris advised that there were potholes in the Bell Lane Junction with Martley Road, adjacent to the give way line. There were also potholes in Martley Road, west of its junction with Hallow Lane. The clerk to report the defects to highways.
Correspondence:    
1. Nora Parsons Day Centre, 1st October 2010

2. WCC, Involvement in shared services

3. MHDC, Community Service Brochure

4. WCC, Snow Clearance, 28th October

5. WCC, Parish Community Payback, 28th October

Planning applications for consideration: Application for a certificate of lawfulness at Upper Elms Farm (10/01001/CLE) was refused.
The chairman advised that MHDC were now making charges for pre application consultations
Finance: 

a) Accounts for payment
It was proposed by Mr Simmonds, seconded by Mr Parry and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:
1. Mr Wedd, Varnish for Vicarage Green               



£18.09

2.  Broadheath Memorial Hall – Hire of hall 5/7/10 to 14/9/10                    £40.00

(original invoice for £100)
3.  Broadheath Memorial Hall – Hire of hall 5/4/10 to 17/5/10                    £80.00                                           

 (Amount amended,Cheque 1152 for £96 dated 6th September 2010cancelled)                

4.  M Davis – Print SWDP documents




£7.84
5. XTX Ltd – Reglaze window and fit new letter plate in Village Hall       £112.50   
6.   Parish Lengthsman 

a) Charges Recoverable From Worcestershire County Council

Mr S Skeys   -   Work during September, 2010 

                          £168.00

Mr M Davis  -   Scheme Management September, 2010
                           £17.10

b) Charges due from Lower Broadheath Parish Council

      Mr S Skeys  -  Rubbish Bins, etc September, 2010           
               £52.50

7.  Mr RA Gould – Cut grass allotments, October                                       £65.00
8. Smart Cut Ltd –

       Grass cutting verges, September             £88.12

                                                       Vicarage Green maintenance
           £63.64

9. DJ Griffiths -  Repairs to Village Hall roof.                                             £849.52
10. Mr B Brining – Table tennis coaching, Positive Activities
          £180.00


11. Broadheath WI – Print Newsletter



         £100.00


12. Mr M Beard – Print Newsletter £50 & paper £ 47.92

          £97.92
It was agreed that the Clerk should advise the hall management committee that it could only pay for works agreed in advance.

b) To consider the proposed budget.
It was agreed that the current precept of £28,000 should remain unchanged for 2011/2012 and a revised budget with minor amendments would be submitted for approval at the December meeting.
AOB: It was agreed that the clerk should write to Kendricks concerning there use of the common at Wembley Cottage, their failure to provide on site parking and their drainage proposals

Date of Next meeting:  6th December 2010 at 7.30pm.     

